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ATTENDANCE

Kindy A                 85.80% 
Kindy B                 91.82%
Pre-Primary          90.90%
Room 2                 90.46%
Room 3                 88.85%
Room 4                 78.93%
Room 5                 90.46%
Room 6                 82.69%
HS 7/8                   87.80%
HS 9/10                 74.69%
HS 11/12               44.83%

MERIT CERTIFICATES 

The following students received merit certificates at our
latest assembly Congratulations!

Hollie Curtin, Dakota Fitzsimon, Anastasia Azariadis, Ella Desmond, Ollie Fitzgerald, 
Jayden Fowden, Taj Freeman, Mason Gray, Charlotte Hepenstall, Rawiri Hunia, 

Jayce Innes, Daniella James, Stella Lane, Blake Marshall, Mila Menchi, Carter Patton,
Freddie Van Den Bosch, Kye Vernede, 

Every day MattersOur Vision for our school is Ohana.
Ohana means family and family means that nobody gets left behind of

forgotten.

At Pannawonica School, our purpose is to make sure that our students, our
staff, our parents/caregivers and our community members do not get left

behind socially, emotionally, physically, academically, culturally or forgotten.

STITCH AWARD WINNERS

Be Responsible
Take ownership of

the choices you
make.

Be Respectful
Be kind and

considerate to
others, yourself and

the world.

Be Your Best
By consistently

trying to improve
yourself at all

times during work
and play.

Be Resilient
Persist through
challenges and

bounce back from
upsets.

Stitch tokens are given to students for being:
·Your best   ·Responsible  
 ·Respectful    ·Resilient 

Each week we hold a stitch assembly for ECE,
Primary and High School. Each class place their

stitch tokens in our stitch box, the teacher running
the assembly pulls out a stitch token. Students
that win receive Stitch or Angel for the week as

well as icy poles for their class.  
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We’ve started off the year with a bang and
welcomed into our Ohana Family the 2024

Kindy students and their families. It’s so lovely
to see all of our kindy students in their

uniforms, smiling faces and settled after their
Pre-Kindy sessions last year.

Kindy 2024



Birthday Celebrations
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We welcome our kids to beat the
heat and keep cool, as every

Thursday for Kindy, and Friday for
Primary and H/S students, our year

6 leaders will be selling Zooper
Dooper Icy Poles for $1.00 each 

 Monday, we saw our 2024 Year 6
and High School students

nervously stand up in front of
students from Yr 3—Yr 12,

teachers, and their parents to
deliver their Leadership Role

Speeches. These roles include,
Student Councillor and Faction
Captains.  Lots of nerves were

floating through the air but every
single one of these students should

be extra proud of their wonderful
presentations because they DID IT!
We are very lucky to have such a
great bunch of Year 6 and high

school students stepping up in to
their new leadership roles.

Students will be notified Monday 26
February Congratulations

We wish to extend a huge OHANA welcome
to the following families who have joined our
Pannawonica Family, and joined our school

family. Azariadis Family, Barrett Family,
Beattie Family, Christie Family, Clements
Family, Cullen Family, Fitzgerald Family,
Fowden Family, Freeman Family, Gray
Family, Jones Family, Kraichoo Family,

Lane Family, Lucht Family, Menchi Family,
Murray Family, Pohovnikar, Remmerwaal

Family, Rogers Family, Sadler Family,
Saguidon Family, Sifa Family and Van Den

Bosch Family.
 We hope you have settled in well.

Year 6 Leadership Speeches

ICY POLES Welcome New Families 2024

January Birthday’s
Harper, Kiki, Jaxon, Ebenezer,
Mia, Cody, Taj, Devan, Lyla,

Xander, Zen, Mila, Tallon, Alex,
Oliva and Zyle

February Birthday’s
Maddox, Luca, Lockey,

Oliver, Colton, Jett,
Rawiri, Anastasia,

Elijah, Blake, Imogen,
Air, Freddie, Adante and

Samuel



P&C NOTICE

Our P&C representatives as selling
easter eggs just in time for easter.

Orders are open until 29th
February.

Visit there Facebook page or PM
Hayley Norris
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 Dear Parents/Caregivers – welcome to Week 5!
 
Welcome to Week 5! It brings me immense joy to extend a warm welcome to all our new families who
have joined us recently. It's truly wonderful to see our Pannawonica School family growing with such
vibrant energy and enthusiasm.

I'd like to take a moment to extend a heartfelt welcome to our 14 new staff members. Each of them brings
a unique blend of skills, passion, and dedication to our 'Ohana', enriching our school community in
countless ways.
I would like to welcome the following to our team this year

Sonny Konig                                                     Deputy Principal – Teaching and Learning 
Toni Remmerswaal                                          Deputy Principal – Student services
Gemma Van Den Bosch                                  Teacher – Pre-Primary 
Ljubica Vranjesevic                                          Education Assistant - Pre-Primary 
Katie Fitzgerald                                                Education Assistant - Pre-Primary / Room 6
Abbie Walker                                                   Teacher – Year 1/2 Room 3 
Maddie Brown                                                 Teacher – Year 3/4 Room 4 
Gabby Burke                                                   Teacher – Year 5/6 Room 6 
Simple Sharma                                                Education Assistant - Primary support 
Parris Stahl                                                      Teacher - PE/Maths 9-10
Fern Trouchet                                                  Teacher – Various roles 
Chanele Lucht                                                  Education Assistant -High School 
Rick Van Den Bosch                                        Gardener
Noah Sobieralski                                              School Psych 

In the past weeks, our school has been bustling with a multitude of events, ranging from the excitement of
students' first day back to engaging parent information sessions, fundraising endeavours like our recent
sausage sizzle, and significant gatherings such as the parent camp meeting, leader speeches, P&C
meetings, and our first assembly for the year from Room 5. 
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Looking ahead, we have an exciting line-up of events planned for the second half of Term 1 including 
Wednesday 6 March (Week 6)                  Assembly – Room 6
Thursday 7 March (Week 6)                      Principal’s lunch
Friday 8 March (Week 6)                           Crazy hair day- School Camp fundraiser
Monday 11 March (Week 7)                      Burger with Principal 
Tuesday 12 March (Week 7)                     Teddy Bear’s Picnic (Kindy)
Wednesday 13 March (Week 7)                NAPLAN commences for Year 3,5,7,9
Week 8 (all week)                                      Parent interviews 
Wednesday 20 March (Week 8)                P&C meeting 
Friday 22 March (Week 8)                         NAPLAN finishes 
Tuesday 26 March (Week 9)                     Swimming carnival and sausage sizzle 
Wednesday 27 March (Week 9)                Assembly – Room 4
Thursday 28 March (Week 9)                    Last day of term 1!

I'm also pleased to announce that we're seeking expressions of interest for a parent representative to join
our School Board for 2024. Your involvement and input are invaluable in shaping the future of our school
community, so if interested, please email your interest to Pannawonica.PS@education.wa.edu.au by
Friday 8 March. 

As we embark on the remainder of Term 1, I'm filled with anticipation for the wonderful experiences and
achievements that lie ahead for our students, staff, and families. Together, let's make this term a
memorable one, filled with learning, growth, and community spirit.

Warmest regards,
Kristy Lackey 
Principal
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